
 

 

PARENTS AND CARERS: FAQS (FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS) 
 
DfE guidelines state that the register must be closed after a reasonable time in the morning. If arriving after 
9.00am, a child will be marked as an unauthorised absence for the morning session. 
 
Could I receive a fine if my child is persistently late? 
If your child receives 10 or more unauthorised absence sessions, you could be issued with a fixed penalty notice. This is 
£60 per parent if paid within 21 days, rising to £120 thereafter. 
 
My child was only a couple of minutes late. It seems harsh that he/she should get a late mark.  
The school must abide by the rules and expectations laid down for all schools. Lateness for school is a failure 
to arrive on time and will be marked as such. We would encourage students to set off in good time so that 
any small delay does not cause them to be late. 
 
Our whole family overslept and it is not my child's fault that he/she is late. Will they receive a late mark? 
This cannot be taken as an acceptable reason for lateness so a late mark or unauthorised absence would be 
recorded, depending on the time of arrival. 
 
My child has to catch the bus to school which is sometimes late. Will they receive a late mark?  
Any lateness is recorded as thus on the register. We would advise that the child leaves earlier so that even if 
the bus is late, they will still arrive on time. If the bus is sometimes late, then it is not a reliable way to ensure 
arrival in good time. 
 
Would you make any allowances for lateness if, for example, there were major traffic problems in the area 
perhaps because of an accident, so my car/the bus was unavoidably stuck in traffic?  
The school cannot make allowances for the individual problem (however genuine it may be). However, it 
does make allowances when there are known reported major problems that effect a large number of 
people; very heavy snowfall would be one such example. 
 
What if I phone up/email to say my child is going to be late? Would he/she still get a late mark?  
Yes, they would still be marked late, but it is very helpful to know that you are aware and for us to know the 
expected time of arrival and reason for lateness. 
 
If I know my child is going to be late, do I need to ring/send in a note? 
It is very helpful if you do this. If your child is very late, they will be marked as unauthorised absence and 
your note may give an alternative acceptable reason to allow us to authorise the absence. 
 
What do I do if I don't agree with your policy on punctuality? 
Much of our attendance policy is designed to satisfy DfE regulation but as always, if you feel an approach is 
unfair or unreasonable, then you can write to the Headteacher and/or Governing Body. However, whilst any 
such policy is in place, the school will operate as stated. 


